Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: March 13, 2024
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Kevin Hicks – Supervisor




Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman



John Mobbs, Associate Supervisor

Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer


Joel Noland - Supervisor
Bob Flagor, Associate Supervisor
Thomas Shafer-Supervisor
Jon Groth – Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 




Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC 

Corey Bonsen – NRCS

Todd Higgens – DEQ
Lilly Conrad- DEQ

Bob Burke - Landowner

The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Introductions were made around the room.

Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Linda Ely moved, and Jon Groth seconded the motion to approve January’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Linda Ely moved, and John Groth seconded the motion to approve January’s and February’s 2024 financial report.  MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS.  Corey had a handout of updates. See handout attached. 
Next on the agenda was Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC had the following commission updates: 
2024 Legislative Session

· S1261

· Enshrine in statute a rigid telecommuting policy Passed in Senate, referred to House
· S1283

· Exempt Conservation Districts from PERSI requirements

· Districts will be able to enroll permanent staff in PERSI 

· S1270

· “Maintenance budget” Signed by the Governor
· H553

· WQPA appropriation, additional $75,400 for District match funding, $27,800 to fund additional Change in Employee Compensation Passed in JFAC, referred to House Ways and Means Committee 
· 3/1/24 update: Bill changed to S1373 Passed by Senate, referred to House

· H473

· Establish land use designations for Agricultural Protection Areas 

WQPA

· 80% cut in annual funding 

· Loretta is developing new policy recommendations for choosing projects

· These will be presented at the next Commission meeting 4/4/24

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

Karla updated on the following projects:


The district sponsored the NRCS Town Hall Meeting that was held on Tuesday March 12,2024.  NRCS had several speakers.

NACD Grant – This grant is exhausted and final reporting will be done at the end of March 2024. Georja Kreibs is now working part-time for the Bonner County Conservation District in hopes to fill an administrative position with the NRCS when the open position is posted.

Streamline- New website went live on February 1, 2024.  

No-till drill- The district has been notified of the opening of the 319 BMP grant of March 15, 2024, with a closing date of April 15, 2024.  This grant application is completed and ready to be submitted along with letters of support. The district was also notified of the opening cycle for the 319 NPS grant which will be April 15, 2024, and close out on July 15,2024.  The district is currently working with Bill Lillibridge/ISWCC and Jenna Ditzel/ISWCC on two grant applications. 


Boat Stations – We have received an executed MOU, and the first boat station is scheduled to open on Thursday March 14, 2024, with the second station Rose Lake to open on Thursday March 28, 2024.


A funding request has been submitted to the Kootenai County Aquifer Protection Board for $2500.00 to hold a meeting in October 2024 concerning the open space issue and try to have landowners engage in developing some sort of open space plan. Laurin Scarcello will be heading this meeting up. This is an ongoing annual request for funding that does not need approval.

Karla has submitted a request for yearly allocations to the Kootenai County Commissioners as well as the Shoshone County Commissioners. Kootenai County Commissioners have requested that we attend a weekly meeting to discuss the projects that we have done and will do as well as answer any questions that the commissioners might have.
Next on the agenda was Todd Higgens, DEQ and Lilly Conrad, DEQ to discuss if the district would have any possible interest in helping to develop a Kootenai County Lakes Commission for the lakes and waterways here in Kootenai County.  Todd went on to discuss possible ways to have this run like the Lakes Commission that is in Bonner County. The board did express interest in being involved in this as it aligns with our mission.  Todd and Lilly will continue to update us as this moves forward.
Next on the agenda was approval to submit the 5-year plan/annual plan that is due by March 31, 2024, to the ISWCC.  Wes Evan motioned, and Linda Ely seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the discussion on the purchase of the current truck that is being leased through Ally.  This lease will end in May 2024, and we will need to make the purchase of the vehicle in April if approved by the board.  This will be added to the April 2024 agenda for approval. 
Next on the agenda is the Modern Homesteader Conference. The district has submitted the contract to participate in the second annual Modern Homesteading Event to be held at the Kootenai Fairgrounds at the end of June 2024. We will need to work out a volunteer schedule to help out as the Bonner County district will not be attending this year. We will be in the same spot as last year.
Next on the agenda was Jon Groth to update the Kingston Sewer and Water project.  The new sewer and water treatment facility is moving along.  The spot where the reservoir has been chosen and plans are being made.   The area in which this will be built will leave a smaller footprint than originally planned. There will also be communication equipment along the site as well. The awarded grant from DEQ is over 6 million dollars.  This facility will handle the runoff water from Kingston and Cataldo to be treated.
Next on the agenda is to approve the district sponsorship of $400.00 for the annual Envirothon Contest.  The district will sponsor a team from the STEM Charter school in Rathdrum.  Wes Evans motioned, and Linda Ely seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is to approve the district’s sponsorship of $100.00 for the annual Forestry Contest. Linda Ely motioned, and Thomas Shafer seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda is the discussion of the four board members that will be in the November 2024 elections.

Next on the agenda were updates from Bob Burke, landowner, on the quarterly WAG meeting. One of the big takeaways from the meeting is that they have reduced the setbacks for septic systems from 200 feet to 100 feet.  Lilly Conrad, DEQ spoke on the data that has been collected through DEQ, a handful of samples to investigate any potential beneficial use or impairments related to nutrients.  They have samples of 3 sites on the North Fork of the Coeur d’Alene River.  They do sampling from Pritchard Creek confluence downstream to the Little North Fork confluence and near the Silver bridge. There results show very low phosphorus concentrations with no nutrient related impairments. A hyporheic zone is the space under and alongside a stream bed, where there is mixing of shallow groundwater and the stream’s surface water. Hyporheic zones can be any type of soil, so their permeability is across the board.
 
Coarse sand or gravel allow groundwater to move the fastest, and we consider them unsuitable for drain fields. Medium sand is the most permeable soil we will permit, and it is captured under what we call soil type A.
Bob Burke will continue to keep us updated as the meeting progresses. 
Next meeting to be held on Wednesday April 10, 2024, at 9:00 am at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 am.
